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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 

Tuesday 3RD DECEMBER at 9.30am 

Those Present:   Barbara Dennis (BD), Mandy Wickison (MW), Sara Higgins (SH), Susanne Wilson 
(SW), Viv Leech (VL), Cathy Judd (CJ), Julie Cooper (JC) 

1. Apologies 
There were no apologies 
 

2. Minutes of the last Meeting 
The minutes of 14th November 2024 were approved and were signed by the Lady Captain. 
 

3. Committee for 2024/5 
Lady Captain   Barbara Dennis 

       Lady Vice Captain  

       Secretary               Mandy Wickison 

       Treasurer               Viv Leech 

      Handicap Secretary              Susanne Wilson 

     Competition Secretary              Sara Higgins 

     New Members              Julie Cooper 

      Social              Cathy Judd 

 

4. Captains report 
    The Captain submitted a report which is noted (attached)  

A password is available from Di Hegarty to access Jotform with details of all clubs in 
Suffolk and their members                                                        

5. Competition Secretary report 
Sara had nothing to report at this time and she will do an end of year report to cover 

December and use it for the January report. 
 

6. Handicap Secretary report 
    Susanne reported we had gained 2 new members recently  
    Heide Eyles, from Richmond golf club, joined on 1/10  
    Janice Berry, from Bungay golf club, joined on 1/12  
    In November there were 12 changes to members handicaps, 7 went down and 5 went up. 
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1. Treasurer Report 
Viv submitted a report which is noted (attached) 
  

2. Christmas Lunch              

After various suggestions it was decided to hold a raffle with the committee providing 
prizes from a list, these items being on a Christmas theme. The tickets would be priced at 
£5 a strip with all proceeds going to the “British Heart Foundation” (BHF) 

3. Knockouts 

It was agreed at the AGM the committee would look again at the proposal “to set the 
maximum number of shots given by a player to their opponent in a knockout competition 
to be 18“, since this had not been accepted by the members. 

Sara and Susanne would look at the ladies’ handicaps to see how they split in terms of 
numbers between low and high 

Sara would also consult with the men’s and seniors’ sections as they were also looking                 
to make changes to the knockouts in respect of shots given. 

They would report back with their findings so that a decision could be made at committee 
as to what to do next 

 
4. Heart of Hearts 

February is heart month for BHF and Barbara would like us to play with a red ball and wear 
something red on 20/2 for the fun 10 -hole team competition. This will be followed by a 
talk and a CPR demonstration, to be given by Karl from the charity and you will have the 
opportunity to purchase heart badges. 

5. AOB 

SH felt that the members should be invited to get more involved in the section by putting 
suggestions forward like what formats they prefer to play in fun competitions. 

MW said she would get an email sent out to everyone. 

 

Meeting closed at 11.10am 

Next Meeting 9th January 2025 

Mandy Wickison 

Secretary    

Email: - secretary.hgcl@ gmail.com 
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Treasurers Report      
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